FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

Given that there is a strong chance of you taking ownership of the properties on Hospital Close, I’d like to ask the following questions. I understand you may not know or be able to to answer these questions until ownership and/or necessary details are received. 

I will ask these questions in a hypothetical situation, assuming you already own the land and properties. 

1.) Do you plan on taking ownership of ALL the properties on Hospital Close, including the former NHS office buildings and flats?

Yes, however the office block currently in use will be leased back to UHL for a period of time.


2.) How much money do you expect to spend on refurbishing these properties, to bring them up to an acceptable living standard? 

Leicester City Council released the following statement regarding Hospital Close. https://news.leicester.gov.uk/news-articles/2021/march/city-council-buys-disused-hospital-accommodation-to-create-new-housing/

3.) If the required work exceeds the estimated sum of refurbishing these properties, how/will this affect the number of properties receiving attention? 

It will not, all properties will be refurbished.


4.) Do you have any drawings, designs or prototypes of how the refurbished properties will look like? Any particular style of windows and doors used, for example? 
Not at the current time. it is anticipated that the external appearance of the building will remain the same, albeit with the elements such as doors and windows having been replaced.


5.) Finally, the pavement and road is in a dire need of repair. Will this be addressed, too?
A full survey of the roads, pavements and parking bays will be undertaken and any repairs required will be completed as part of the project.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
